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DEPUTY LEADER 
 
A record of decisions made by the Executive Cabinet Member 
with responsibility for the Deputy Leader’s Portfolio:- 
 

THURSDAY 6TH JUNE, 2019 
 
Following consideration of the matters detailed below in the 
presence of:- 
 

Councillor  Cox - Executive Cabinet Member – 
Deputy Leader’s Portfolio 

Councillor Hayes 

 

- Minor Opposition Spokesperson 

Councillor Hornby - Minor Opposition Spokesperson 

Councillor Sanders - Minor Opposition Spokesperson 

Councillor Brady                    -    Minor Opposition Spokesperson 

Officers  

 

Mr. G. Brough - Director of Place 

Ms. H. Gorman - Borough Solicitor 

Ms. K. Hopkins - Assistant Director of Place 

Ms. J. Pollard - Head of Strategic Finance and 
Accountancy 

Mr. M. Rimmer - Development Manager Building 
Control 

Mrs. V. Ridge - Democratic Services Manager 

 
1. TRANSFER OF GENERAL SAFETY CERTIFICATE 

AND ISSUE OF SPECIAL SAFETY CERTIFICATE FOR 
ROD STEWART CONCERT AT THE UNIVERSITY OF 
BOLTON STADIUM, BURNDEN WAY, LOSTOCK 
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The Director of Place submitted a report which sought approval 
for the transfer of the General Safety Certificate for the 
University of Bolton Stadium and for the issue of a Special 
Safety Certificate under the Safety at Sports Grounds Act 1975 
and the Safety at Sports Grounds Regulations 1987 for the 
forthcoming Rod Stewart Concert at the University of Bolton 
Stadium on Friday 14th June, 2019. 
 
The Executive Cabinet Member was advised that a General 
Safety Certificate must already be in force for a designated 
ground before a Special Safety Certificate could be issued for 
this type of event and the current General Safety Certificate 
2018 edition was reviewed and re-issued on 10th September, 
2018.  It was also stated that the Club’s Joint Administrator’s 
had requested a transfer of the General Safety Certificate. 
 
It was also explained that a Special Safety Certificate was 
required for a designated ground to hold a special event at a 
sports ground where the event was not listed as a specified 
activity in the General Safety Certificate and the proposed 
concert was not a specified activity in the current General 
Safety Certificate. 
 
The Executive Cabinet Member was informed that the Event 
Specific Management Plan and Capacity Calculations for both 
Ingress and Egress had been provided for the Concert. 
 
The Executive Cabinet Member APPROVED –  
 
The transfer of the General Safety Certificate and the issue 
of the Special Safety Certificate for the Rod Stewart 
Concert at The University of Bolton Stadium on Friday, 14th 
June, 2019, on the basis detailed in the report now 
submitted. 
 
 


